
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

                                                                                                                April, 2010 

Touching the World For Christ 

I love Easter! What a grand celebration of the resurrection 
of our Lord Jesus Christ. Even the secular world recognizes 
the holiday. The Lord provided us with a beautiful warm 
morning to worship and remember His great sacrifice and 
victory. It’s the resurrection that separates Christianity from 
all other religions. We at Touch the World want to be a part 
of telling a lost world about our wonderful Savior. 
Haiti: 
Our container has reached Port-Au-Prince Haiti. I am so 
thankful for all of you that gave supplies, food, and water 
for the needy in this stricken area. I am blessed time and 
time again when God’s people reach out to those that are 
hurting. We had so many volunteers that gave their time to 
sort clothes and food. All I can say is thank you so very 
much for giving to our Lord! We also had a team that went 
to Port-Au-Prince to work with our pastor friend. They 
reported a wonderful trip. Please keep Haiti in your prayers. 
Our school, Ecole Mixte Peniel School, in Port-Au-Prince 
has been stabilized and the equipment removed.  Our next 
step is to level it and start rebuilding.  It will take a long 
time for things to become normal. We will continue our 
work in Haiti. Our next phase will be collecting funds to 
buy materials and sending construction teams to begin the 
rebuilding process of our schools, churches, and orphanages.   
Mission Teams: 
As I am writing this newsletter we have a team of youth in 
El Salvador. Hopewell Baptist Youth gave up their Easter 
break to travel to El Salvador and build a protection wall for 
an orphanage. They will also be ministering to the children 
in the orphanage. What a blessing for young men and 
women to give of themselves to do missions and serve 
others. God can do a lot with people that deny themselves 
and serve. We have another team traveling to El Salvador at 
the end of the month as well as a team traveling to Kenya to 
build a school for our orphanage there.  I praise the Lord for 
the privilege to work around the world! It is because of you 
and your heart to serve with us that all of this is possible. 
Your willingness to give of your time, talents, and finances 
does not go unnoticed. One day we will all go to be with our 
risen Savior if we have accepted His sacrifice for our sin. 
But until then may we be found laboring in His harvest. 
 
Homer 
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Disaster Relief Workers in Haiti 

Rubble from the Earth Quake in Haiti 

Boxes to be shipped to Haiti 


